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Road and Weed Committee Meeting 
December 14, 2017 

 
 
Committee Members Present: Richard Johnson (RJ), Newman Brozovsky, Claudette 
Dirkers, Linda Ulrich, Ia Williams and Tim Brockett 
Committee Members Absent: Chairman Dennis Riley, Walter Wunsch, Gerald Dubiel 
and Val O’Connell 
Board Member in Attenance : Leo Keeler 
Landowner Representative Present: Sally Muto 
Landowners in Attendance: Donna Andersen 
 
Meeting was called to order shortly after 7:00 PM. RJ presided due to Dennis’ absence. 

 
1. NG/SG Road Sign Prioritization: 
 
➢ Tim motioned that the edited list of safety signs in the allocated amount of 

$1800 be used to purchase signs. Richard Johnson seconded the motion which 
passed unanimously. 
 

2.  Snow Fence Report: Supplies ordered just after the December 4, 2017 GLA Board 
Meeting. The snow fence installation project in South Glastonbury (SG) is nearing 
completion. Snow fence installation in North Glastonbury (NG) will commence 
upon delivery of the materials. 

 
            What to do with old snow fencing?  The consensus was to reuse any sections in 

good condition, while any scrap is a decision for the Board. 
 

3. Reflectors on Culvert Posts: Project completion at 50%, with Tim and Richard 
collaborating.  

 
4. Responses From Ramp and Ansara Letters: Tabled  
 
5. Fall grading, Feathering and Mag. Chloride Progress: SG road grading completed 

for the season. Remaining roads are too wet to continue further work in N/S 
Glastonbury until next spring. Detailed planning scheduled for January committee 
meeting. 

 



6. New List of Back-up Snowplow Drivers: Claudette compiled this list, including 
phone numbers. Fred is the primary manager of snowplowing services/drivers. 
She suggested snowplowing coordinators/Fred meet to improve communication.  

 
7. Invoicing Issues: Must be approved by Dennis as committee chair and GLA 

President. 
 
8. Aerial Maps and Snowplow Turnarounds: Booklets handed out by Tim for 

snowplow drivers/coordinators. Committee consensus was that drivers turn 
around where safety permits.   

 
9. News on CUT Contract with Fred: The contract will be given to Dennis via RJ.  
 
10. Draft Road Policy: The second 30-day landowner comment period which 

concluded on 12/13/17, yielded a few responses. A detailed log of each comment 
and response kept by the Road Policy Advisory Group was suggested by Leo. 

 
11. Thank You Cards: Signed cards to be sent to contractors, gravel donors and all 

who helped with road project in 2017. The committee will also include a photo of 
their members. 

 
12. Hercules Erosion: Contractor Chad Standish evaluated and bid on the erosion 

problem in High South Glastonbury. Correction of the problem must be done 
after ground thaws. Additional bids to be sought. 

 
13. Ditch Design: Tabled  
 
✓ Next Road Committee Meeting: January 16, 2018 

 
Meeting adjourned 9: 06 pm 


